Interoffice Memorandum

August 16, 2022

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
-AND-
County Commissioners

FROM: Joseph C. Kunkel, P.E., Director, A'/ | é 7 U

Public Works Department
CONTACT PERSON : Humberto Castillero, P. E., PTOE, Manager
Traffic Engineering Division
Public Works Department L
(407) 836-7891
SUBJECT: September 13, 2022 — Public Hearing
Golf Cart Ordinance Amendment

The BCC adopted Ordinance #2020-07 (the “Golf Cart Ordinance”), effective
April 1, 2020, which allows operation of golf carts on designated public roads and
streets in certain single-family residential developments (a “Golf Cart
Community”) is subject to certain restrictions.

In the course of responding to inquiries from the Horizon West community, the
Orange County Sheriff's Office (‘OCSO”) and Public Works staff determined that
the ordinance does not specify the agency or entity responsible for enforcement
of the registration provision. Neither the OCSO nor Public Works staff have the
expertise or resources to perform this task during the Golf Cart Community
application and approval process.

In consultation with both OCSO and the Orange County Attorney’s Office, it was
determined that the deletion of the registration provision would not affect,
materially or logistically, the implementation of the Golf Cart Ordinance.

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval and execution of the Golf Cart
Ordinance Amendment by the Orange County
Board of County Commissioners to delete the
Registration provision under Section 21-294. All
Districts.
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